
         

 
 
 

W. R. McGILLIVRAY AWARD 
 

 GUIDELINES for the SUBMISSION of APPLICATIONS 
 
 
Canadian Parents for French (Ontario) established the W.R. McGillivray Award in 1986 
as a special tribute to the memory of Russ McGillivray and the outstanding contribution he 
made to the development of bilingual education.  Russ McGillivray was a Superintendent 
of Schools and a Superintendent of Program with the Carleton Board of Education.  His 
special focus was in the area of bilingual education.  He played a leading role in the initial 
development and growth of early and late immersion programs in the Carleton Board.  As 
well, he advised numerous boards of education on French Second-Language (FSL) 
programs and lectured on the topic throughout North America.  He is the author of several 
articles on many aspects of FSL education and was a special friend to CPF Ontario. 

 
CPF Ontario is seeking award nominations for a person currently in a position of 
responsibility in education who has shown initiative, leadership and commitment in 
promoting the development of FSL learning in Ontario.  For example, a nominee may be a 
school board administrator, coordinator, school principal, vice-principal, department head 
or teacher. 
 

 
    APPLICATION FORMAT  

 
 
A. GENERAL INFORMATION 
 
B. SPECIFIC CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE DEVELOPMENT OF FSL LEARNING 
 
C. PROMOTION OF FSL PROGRAMS TO CANADIANS 
 
D. OTHER CONSIDERATIONS 
 
E. LETTERS OF SUPPORT 
 
NOTE:   Please retain a copy of your submission form in the event that it is not received due to 
loss or delay in delivery. 
 
 

Deadline for submissions is June 30, 2017. 
 
 

Please return all forms to: 
Awards Committee  

Canadian Parents for French (Ontario) 
103-2055 Dundas St. East 

Mississauga, ON   L4X 1M2 


